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Keith Humphreys, Ph.D.
Esther Ting Memorial Professor
401 N. Quarry Road, Room 2363 (MC:5717)

Stanford University School of Medicine

Stanford, CA 94305-5717
KNH@Stanford.edu
(650) 723-9067
August 5, 2021
Senator Sheldon Whitehouse and Senator Charles Grassley
Co-Chairmen, Senate Caucus on International Narcotics Control

Washington, DC

Dear Senators Whitehouse and Grassley:


Thank you for the opportunity to testify at your recent hearing and for the QFR about who might serve on a roundtable advising you about the future of drug control in light of the proliferation of synthetic drugs.  I include names of qualified people below.  I would note that it may also be useful to check in with Senators Markey and Cotton, who are serving on a Commission on Combatting Synthetic Opioids that Congress has chartered and which will report back I believe in February.

Experts for Roundtable
Mr. Matthew Nice, Project Director, International Narcotics Control Board. Mr. Nice has been leading the UN OPIOIDS project, which is coordinating international work on the control of precursor chemicals used to make fentanyls.
Ms. Karen Tandy, Former Director, Drug Enforcement Administration.  Ms. Tandy has deep knowledge of drug control generally as well as specifically of DEA’s capacities.

Professor Jonathan Caulkins, Carnegie Mellon University. Dr. Caulkins is one of the nation’s leading drug policy analysts and has been devoting attention to disrupting Internet transactions of illicit drugs.

Dr. Vanda Felbab-Brown, Brookings Institute. Dr. Felbab-Brown is an experienced foreign policy scholar and advisor who has studied global drug flows in synthetic drugs. 
Dr. Bryce Pardo, RAND Corporation. Dr. Pardo is the lead staffer on the Congress’ Opioid Commission and is particularly expert on the role of China and Mexico in the synthetic drugs trade.

Professor Peter Reuter, University of Maryland. Dr. Reuter is the most senior drug policy researcher in the country and has advised Congress on many matters over the years. He would bring a broad perspective as well as the wisdom that comes from decades of experience.

Obviously, I would also personally be happy to serve on such a group as well.  


Thank you again for the opportunity to work with you and the Caucus on strengthening our nation’s response to drugs.

Sincerely,
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